
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1209 
 

Asked on 13 October 2021 
 

MR S O’CONNOR asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for State Development, 
Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and Minister Assisting the Premier on 
Olympics Infrastructure (HON S MILES) – 
 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to answer to Question on Notice No. 393 asked on 22 April 2020 and 
Question on Notice No. 11 asked on 23 February 2021—  
 
Will the Deputy Premier advise whether a trustee has been appointed for Curlew Island 
and when signage to help protect the endangered birds on the island will be installed? 
 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The State Government acknowledges the importance of protecting the endangered bird 
species on Curlew Island. The government has therefore undertaken extensive 
consultation with a range of stakeholders to determine an appropriate trustee for the 
island.  The trustee will be responsible for installation of any necessary signage. 
 


